MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Planning Board


FROM:
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner


DATE:
June 15, 2010


SUBJECT:
Shore Road Path Site Plan/Resource Protection Permit

Introduction

The Town of Cape Elizabeth is requesting Site Plan Review and a Resource Protection Permit to construct the Shore Road Path, a off-road 5’ wide paved path located adjacent to Shore Rd from the old entrance to Fort Williams (by the pond) to the Town Center. The application will be reviewed for compliance with Sec. 19-9, Site Plan Regulations and Sec. 19-8-3, Resource Protection Permit.

Procedure

•The Board should begin by having the applicant introduce the project.

•The Board should then make a finding of completeness. If the application is deemed incomplete, Board members should identify the information needed to make the application complete. If the application is deemed complete, substantive review may begin.

•The Board should decide if a site walk and/or public hearing will be held.

•At the close of discussion, the Board has the option to approve, approve with conditions, deny or table the project.

Summary of Completeness

The completeness checklists are attached. Below is a summary of possible incomplete items:

Site Plan

1.
A short portion of the path will be located on private property owned by the Barber family, however, there is nothing from the Barbers indicating they have granted permission for this. The family did indicate during the development of the concept plan that they were willing to grant an easement in this area for the path.

Resource Protection Permit

3.
The applicant has requested a waiver from providing a written description of the entire 2 mile long site and has provided wetland mapping.

6.
The applicant has requested a waiver from providing soils information along the 2 mile length of the path, but has provided wetland information.


The applicant also is seeking an easement from the Barber family for a short section of the path, also noted above.

Discussion

The Planning Board should note that Amec is the engineering firm preparing the plans for the Shore Road Path and also the engineering firm that provides review services to the Planning Board. The Planning Board should discuss if they want to retain an alternate engineering firm to provide comments to the Planning Board.
Motion for the Board to Consider

BE IT ORDERED that, based on the plans and materials submitted and the facts presented, the application of the Town of Cape Elizabeth for Site Plan Review and a Resource Protection Permit to construct the Shore Road Path, a 2 mile long off-road path located adjacent to Shore Road from the old entrance to Fort Williams (near the pond) to the Town Center be deemed (complete/incomplete).

BE IT ORDERED that the above application be tabled to the regular July 20, 2010 meeting of the Planning Board, at which time a public hearing will be held.

